

June 9,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for June 9,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster)and Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 5.26.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the May 26,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes,                     seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

       3.    STAFF REPORTS
       Roadmaster- Ted Williams crew performed the following work: 8 days of ditching, 4 days of storm damage          clean-up, graded the dirt roads, 9 days mowing roads/berms, installed 3 driveway pipes, assembled 8 new                picnic tables and placed them at Morrison Park, preparing to tar and chip roads.  

      Utility Supervisor – Ted Williams explained he was giving this report due to Mike Erwin and crew being              called to a water leak on Meadow Rd. The crew has been doing yard restoration from previous leaks/digging,          working closely with National Fuel who has been doing a big job on Main St., working on manholes sealing for      I&I, Mall WTP has been down for 2 weeks, doing maintenance at the plant, and running plant manually to                lessen amount of water purchased from Oil City, new valve is ordered and should be received soon. 

      Zoning/Code Enforcement – Chad Berry issued 10 zoning permits as follows: 3 sheds, 2 pools with decks, 1         pool deck, 1 pool, 1 porch roof, 1 new home, total improvement value $445,950. Also issued 1 fireworks                 permit. 

      Township Manager- Eric Heil announced that the board would hold a public hearing on June 23rd, 2022, at             regular monthly 7:00 PM meeting concerning the township’s effort to expand broadband service. Explained that       the public is invited to attend and voice their concerns and needs and complete a survey. Also explained that the       survey is available online through links posted on the township website and social media pages. Explained that        the employees have completed their CPR/AED/First Aid recertification, and which included a module on “Stop       the Bleed.” With the help of Ben hart of UPMC, obtained a trauma kit and tourniquets, enough for the garage          and most of the vehicles. Provided an update on the ongoing ACT 537 mediation with the City of Oil City. 

4.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA \ACTION ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Action Items
1. The board was informed that based on the Public Hearing held May 12th, 2022, concerning the acceptance of the curative zoning ordinance amendment, a motion would be needed to adopt the zoning ordinance amendment. The intent to adopt had been properly advertised. Motion to adopt was made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)

2. The board was informed that being it was day 43 of 45 since the Conditional Use Public Hearing held April 27th, 2022, relating to the application filed by Randy Spencer for a conditional use to operate a junkyard at 5273 US 322, a vote to approve or deny the conditional use would be necessary. A motion to approve, with previously deliberated/determined conditions in place, was made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). Matt noted that it was a difficult decision and some discussion on the junkyard licensing process ahead was held. 

3. The board was informed that Scott Snow representing the July 2nd Cranberry Fireworks requested township support in the form of a donation. After discussion of past years donations, a motion to donate $500 was made by Fred Buckholtz, second by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

4. The board was presented with 3 updates to the employee handbook. Motion to approve the updates was made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren.(Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) 

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
             Gordon Bickel mentioned a fertilizer shortage, mentioned potential tire shortage, mentioned car                               dealerships and trend to online car sales, mentioned the number of local deaths and running out of people to              fill jobs, mentioned that Polk Center needs employees.          
       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The meeting was adjourned with Matt McSparren  making the motion to adjourn and Bob Betzold seconding. All voted in favor at 10:55AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be June 23, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Township Manager 

